
 
 

Dear Members of the European Fencing Confederation 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in 2013 and have a 

wonderful Christmas season by enjoying a few days in a 

pleasant and peaceful atmosphere. 

Also our best wishes for a successful 2014 

 

The President  

and the Executive Committee. 

 

 

Gröbenzell, December  2013 


